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June 2021

Dear Pastors, Churches, and Friends,

A man's heart deviseth his way: but the Lord directeth his
steps. - Proverbs 16:9

We were indeed reminded of the truth of this Scripture this
past month. Our plans for June were to visit several churches,
raise more support, attend and help out at our mission board's
big youth rally, and get closer to Wales. While we did
accomplish a couple of those things, we spent most of the
month resting and recovering.

The first week of June, we were at churches in West Virginia,
Virginia, and North Carolina. On our way home from those
meetings, | developed some intestinal issues. It took a few
weeks and a trip to the local Urgent Care before | finally felt
like myself. However, during that time, as Dana cared for me,
she aggravated an old back injury and found herself out of
commission for a couple of weeks. We were quite the pair!

Fortunately, by the end of the month, we were both recovered
enough to make our way north again. We had meetings in
Georgia, North Carolina, Delaware, Maryland, and
Pennsylvania, where we enjoyed time with family and friends
and had the privilege of meeting many new brothers and
sisters in Christ.

I'm also pleased to announce that we have received all the
hymnals we need for Wales and enough Bible study and
Sunday school materials to last us for quite some time. What a
blessing! We are so grateful to each of you who had a part in
supplying these items to us.

As we grow closer to our departure for Wales, we continually
find ourselves in awe that God would choose to use us in such
a mighty way. We are so excited about the work He has set
before us and are ever making plans to reach Wales for Christ.
We are so grateful for the many opportunities the Lord has
placed before us and for the numerous wonders He has
allowed us to be a part of.

We are also thankful for each of you. Without your prayers and
support, we could not do what we are doing. Thank you for
having a part in our ministry and for keeping us in your
thoughts and prayers. We love you and thank God for you!

We have many miles to cover in July as we make our way
to Louisiana and Texas, then back to Pennsylvania,
Georgia, and South Carolina. We're praying the Lord will
keep us safe and also provide the remaining 27% of our
support over the next few months. We're still hoping for a
late October/early November departure for Wales, but it's
all in the Lord's hands and timing. We know He will do
what's best.

In Christ's Hand,
Jason and Dana Rongione
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